April 4, 1967

Dr. Ludwig Schwarzchild Lenox Hill Hospital E. 77th St. & Park Ave. New York, N. Y.

Dear Dr. Schwarzchild:

Mrs. Lamm and I just learned last night from Marty that you were admitted to the hospital.

The both of us would like to join your many friends and well-wishers in expressing to you our most heartfelt wishes for a "refusch schalemah." May the Almighty grant you a speedy and complete recovery, return to your family and to your work.

You know, of course, that your decision to enter the hospital has interfered with my plans. I had hoped that Marty would spend the weekend with me. The only way I will find it im my heart to forgive you for this terrible offense is by your promise to observe religiously all doctor's orders, to get the proper rest, and to achieve the complete recovery I just spoke of...

Our very best regards to Mrs. Schwarzchild,

Cordially,

RABBI NORMAN LAMM